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 >> TOM CAPATO: Good afternoon or good morning if you're on 
the West Coast.  This is Tom Capato, the Chief Executive Officer 
of GettingHired.com, and welcome to our sixth Advisory Council 
session, which we've been holding on a quarterly basis.   
 First, before we get started, please take note of 
the guidelines for the session today (referring to first slide).  
Please place your phone on “Mute” during the session and 
“Unmute” to ask a question.  
 Second, thank you very much for once again showing your 
support to GettingHired.com as well as the disability community 
in terms of supporting the program.  And thank you for your time 
today.  I realize that everyone has a busy schedule, and we 
appreciate you joining us.   
 With that being said, we have a very tight agenda that we've 
mapped out here over the next hour and a half.  We will be 
covering topics that you told us you would like to talk about.  
And as we've done in the session before this and then are doing 
today, we've been trying to weave those topics in to the agenda 
in such a way that these sessions become more productive for the 
consortium.   
 As I always say, please take me up on two things.  One is as 
we're doing this today, if you have questions, please feel free 
to ask.  Don't hesitate.  The more interactive this is, the 
better off we are and the more productive it will be for 
everyone involved.  And then the second part of that is if you 
have recommendations or suggestions that would make this more 
useful to you, please don't hesitate to email Jim so we can take 



 

 

 

 

those things into consideration and include them if it's going 
to make it more productive for the group.   
 So with that being said, I'm going to review the agenda very 
quickly, and then we're going to get going.  First up is Jim 
Lunny is going to give us a brief overview on the 
GettingHired.com metrics since our last session, what we have 
achieved over the last quarter.  We won't spend too much time on 
that, maybe five, ten minutes, and then proceed.   
 Jim's going to hand it back to me, and I'm going to tell you 
about a new partnership that we have formed and give you a brief 
overview of that partnership.   
 We're then going to have Sheridan Walker from HirePotential 
give us some information on employment tax credits for hiring 
people with disabilities, and then we will open it up to a 
question-and-answer session for Sheridan.   
 We're then going to proceed to our own Tammie McNaughton, who 
is going to talk about best practices in terms of making your 
organizations disability friendly.   
 And then we're going to have Kathryn Morrissey from Project 
SEARCH tell us about some success stories in the hiring and 
retention of people with disabilities.   
 And then we'll wrap up, and we'll go back to work, I guess.   
 So with that being said, once again, thank you.  We 
appreciate your time, and again, if you have any suggestions, 
please speak up, or with any questions.  With that being said, 
I'll hand it over to Jim.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Okay, Tom.  Thanks a lot.  And we do have a 
tight agenda, so I have just ten minutes allotted to give you an 
update on what we're doing here at GettingHired.com.  But I do 
want to just note that if you have any questions for us, we will 
certainly want to handle those during this segment of the 
session today.  So I'll try to leave a bit of time there.  Give 
me those questions if you have them.   
 But let me give you an update on where we are with some of 
the basic statistics that we customarily review.  Frank, will 
you give me the next page?  Okay.  We are at -- as of yesterday 
morning -- I'm sorry -- as of this morning, a little north of 
54,000 active jobseeker accounts.  Over the last four weeks, 
we've added an average of 495 new registered jobseekers each 
week.  That number is a little bit lower than the number we 
reported to you last time, and we're ascribing that to the fact 
that this was reflective of the August time period, which has 
historically been a slow time period for new jobseeker 
registrations.  So we'll certainly be keeping an eye on that as 
we move forward and expect that to move back up to the 500 to 
600 per week and more that we had been experiencing earlier in 
the year.  



 

 

 

 

 We have at this point generated more than 14,000 applications 
through GettingHired.com to the jobs posted by employers on the 
site.  These applications have come from 5,400 different 
applicants, different GettingHired.com jobseekers.  We're 
continuing to keep an eye on that number, and it's grown quite a 
bit since the last time we got together.   
 On the service provider front, we are continuing to add new 
service providers.  We now have over a thousand.  We have 1070 
active service provider accounts, representing about 950 
organizations and locations of organizations across the country.  
The reason for the difference between the two is that we have, 
of course, some organizations who have multiple points of 
contact, multiple employees with accounts within those 
organizations.  But 950 distinct organizations or locations of 
organizations across the country.   
 And then finally, we are right now or as of Monday listing 
over 61,000 positions on the site, positions with you all across 
the country.   
 Frank -- okay.  Where are the jobseekers coming to us from?  
This is an update of the information we gave you last time, and 
it's -- the numbers have not changed too much.  We're looking at 
39% coming from Internet search, family and friends generating 
9%, 22% from service providers, and 30% now categorized as 
other.   
 Now, the last time we got together, we told you and 
acknowledged the fact that we wanted to find out where the other 
category was coming from, what this "other" represented, and I 
can tell you that in mid to late July, we put in place the 
capability to start tracking that information, allowing 
jobseekers to write in whatever they chose in terms of 
information in a text box letting us know how they found out 
about GettingHired.com.  We've got several thousand distinct 
records now.  We're in the process of going through this data 
and will be analyzing it to give you some feedback on, and the 
idea is, of course, if we identify a broad category to then set 
up a further drop-down menu choice in the sign-up.   
 That's where our jobseekers are coming from.   
 Now, finally, the last piece of information, which is also 
similar to the information we provided to you last time, but 
letting you know we're continuing to work in these areas, where 
are our outreach priorities, and they are with, number one, 
veterans and transitioning military; number two, with college 
students; number three, with APSE members.  What I can tell you 
is with our vets and transitioning military that we have made 
some progress with the Wounded Warrior Project, and we have got 
a few of their members now formally who are using the site as 
jobseekers.  We've been in communication with their employment -



 

 

 

 

- I forget his title, but the person who runs their employment 
project.  And we are, in fact, working with them, and hopefully 
we'll be able to tell you a little more about what we've done 
the next time we get together.  
 I don't remember if the last time we met we had told you we 
attended the Army Wounded Warrior Program career fair, and we 
are staying involved in that front too.  And finally, with vets, 
I think you all know that we have recently -- not recently now -
- I guess it was about two or three months ago -- added another 
drop-down choice for our jobseeker registration information, and 
jobseekers can now tell us their veteran status.  Employers, 
when they find qualified applicants, qualified jobseekers, 
GettingHired.com will be able to find out about their veteran 
status also.   
 College students, we have not done too much over the summer 
as they have been mostly on summer vacation.  But now that all 
are back to school, we are gearing up our weekly communications.   
 Finally, I’d like to mention the last item relative to our 
outreach and communications.  We are leveraging the expanded 
network of service providers and higher education providers we 
have to get the word out about your jobs through our monthly 
newsletter, through weekly communications, and we'll continue to 
do that.  Hopefully you all have been receiving the monthly 
newsletter, and I'll finish by saying that you can look forward 
to the next edition of the monthly newsletter coming out 
shortly.   
 I've run out of time, but -- as far as the agenda goes, but 
let me just ask if we have any questions I can handle.   
 >> This is Tapan Banerjee.  Can you tell us on your 
jobseekers where the majority of them are coming from, the east 
coast or Midwest or West Coast or south or north?  Do you have 
any statistics on that?   
 >> TOM CAPATO: We do, Doctor.  This is Tom Capato.  How are 
you?  If you are familiar with the URL associated with the 
Advisory Council that takes you out to the website, those 
statistics are posted there, where it breaks down jobseeker 
registration by state so you will be able to answer your 
question specifically.  I do not have them in front of me to 
answer that, but the data posted includes the percentage of 
jobseekers by state that have registered to the portal to date.   
 If I could add, the last time we looked at that data, it did 
look like it was pretty close -- or pretty closely distributed 
according to population.  We have a pretty good distribution 
across the country.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: We'll forward you the URL to the Advisory 
Council website where the report is as well via email so that 
you can take a quick look at it as well.   



 

 

 

 

 >> Thanks, Jim.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Sure.   
 >> TOM CAPATO: Any other questions?  Okay.  So let's proceed 
to the next item, which is our newest partnership.  One of 
the things, well, let me back up one second.  Here at 
GettingHired.com we now have a sales force of four full-time 
individuals and three full-time business development 
individuals, and for the employers on the phone, you're probably 
well aware of those individuals in terms of the process that we 
use to attract new employers.  We do this through a business 
development approach where we have these three business 
development folks calling ahead of our salespeople, arranging 
meetings so that we can then give our sales presentation and 
address your value proposition related to the consortium, and 
then ultimately move on to a sale.   
 So we have seven individuals in that group now.  I bring that 
up from the perspective that we have well over 130 different 
employers that have signed up to the program, and for those 
employers on the line today, we thank you.  And one of the 
things through this sales and marketing approach that we've 
become pretty good at, we believe, is listening to what folks 
are actually telling us related to how they can be more 
proactive and effective in the hiring and retention of 
individuals with disabilities.  And one of the things that we 
consistently have heard over the past 12 months from employers 
is that they are very interested in the program and the concept, 
but from an organizational readiness perspective, their 
organizations are just not ready to hire these individuals.   
 And I can tell you, it takes a lot of questioning to get to 
that level of conversation where they're actually talking about 
it from that perspective. Usually it's three or four different 
excuses related to we have no money, we're not doing any hiring, 
things of that nature before we truly get to the issue.   
 And because of that feedback, we went out and looked for a 
partner who had experience and demonstrated success related to 
training in the vertical from the perspective of organizational 
readiness.  We have formally announced a partnership about a 
week and a half ago with a firm called HirePotential.   
 Actually, Sheridan Walker is going to be speaking next on tax 
credits.  Sheridan is the CEO and President of HirePotential.  
And we're happy to be joining in a partnership with her and her 
organization in terms of bringing the organizational readiness 
program to market.   
 And what does that exactly encompass is the question probably 
on your mind, but what we have done is through the employers we 
have spoken to, we came up with a suite of training courses that 
deals with what we believe are the biggest issues related to 



 

 

 

 

organizational readiness from an employer perspective.  And 
there are six of them that fall into that category.   
 The first one is what we call disability etiquette training.  
The second is disability awareness training for your recruiters.  
The third is disability awareness training for your hiring 
managers.  The fourth is the accommodation process.  The fifth 
is OFCCP compliance.  And the sixth, which we're going to walk 
you through today at a very high level, is the tax credit piece 
of courseware.   
 These are WebEx training seminars.  They are about 40 minutes 
in length.  And they offer an unlimited number of attendees from 
the employer side for each one of the six.  So hypothetically, 
if you wanted to do disability awareness training for your 
recruiters and you had 20 or 30 of them across the country, we 
can offer all of them training via WebEx.  Sheridan or a member 
of her staff would do the actual overall presentation and then 
move to questions and answers from those participating.  
 So with this partnership with HirePotential, we incorporated 
these pieces of courseware into our premium membership, and just 
started offering them to new employers as of last week.  And we 
also instructed our sales folks, our business development folks, 
to go back to our existing employers and see if there was 
interest related to the program.  So you may be hearing from 
them.   
 We coordinated this announcement also with National 
Disability Employment Awareness Month coming up next month, in 
October, and we hope that it's well received in the marketplace 
because I believe if we can overcome the organizational 
readiness piece on the employer side, along with our ability to 
bring candidates to the employers, we’ve made that much more 
progress in getting more people with disabilities employed.   
 So with that being said, I'll stop selling.  I appreciate you 
listening to me for a couple minutes.  If you have any questions 
before I hand it back to Jim, I'd be happy to answer.  If not, 
you'll most likely hear from your business development rep over 
the next week or so.  Any questions?   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Okay, Tom, thanks a lot.  I just wanted to say 
two quick things.  As we get into this section of the agenda, 
we're going to have some presentations for you.  We're going to, 
from here, put you all on mute, and then unmute you all from 
here at the time of the Q&A session just to avoid any 
inadvertent background noise.   
 And secondly, I'll just say that you're not going to hear the 
40-minute segment on tax credits.  We're going to get the 
Reader's Digest version from Sheridan, which we are excited to 
hear about.  So Sheridan, with that, I'm going to hand it over 
to you.   



 

 

 

 

 >> SHERIDAN WALKER: Okay.  Great.  Thank you.  I will try to 
make tax credits as exciting as possible.  As Frank is putting 
the presentation up, I want to welcome and thank everybody for 
being on the call.  What we're going to be doing today is really 
giving you an overview, the big picture, of tax credits.  This 
won't be detailed because I have about 25 minutes, and I want to 
answer any questions that you might have regarding this topic.  
As we get started here, I'm going to be talking to you about 
some hidden incentives that the federal government has put in 
place that actually have been around since the 1980s, and many 
companies don't even know they exist.  I think more and more 
companies are becoming more aware of them because of what's 
happened in the marketplace with unemployment and incentives 
including tax credits for hiring, so more and more people are 
becoming aware just because of what's going on in our employment 
marketplace today.  
 But it's important to you as an employer of GettingHired.com, 
because of your proactiveness related to recruiting and hiring 
people with disabilities and our veterans with disabilities, and 
this relates to specifically how this can be a positive impact 
to your bottom line that you can bring to your company.  For 
most of you out there in HR, you never have opportunities where 
you can impact the bottom line specifically as it relates to 
cash flow and revenue.  So we'll be talking about that today.   
 So just to give you an overview of some of the agenda.  We'll 
be basically pointing out some tax credits that relate 
specifically to people with disabilities and our veterans with 
disabilities; the benefits to your business; how you can do this 
looking at it from different administration options; and what's 
it worth to you.  Then we’ll address what this means to you 
specifically, and I will give you a little exercise to do with 
your numbers to put together what it might be for your 
organization.   
 It's really important as a first step for you to understand 
the benefits to your business and the potential ROI.  We will 
revisit these slides again later in the presentation.  We'll see 
how much time we have.  But I think everybody will get a copy of 
the presentation as well.   
 So the Work Opportunity Tax Credit was passed by the federal 
government to help people move off government assistance into 
gainful employment.  And with doing so, the Congress identified 
a number of targeted groups who have consistently faced 
significant barriers to employment.  This includes individuals 
living in certain distressed areas and areas hit by natural 
disasters like Hurricane Katrina, the idea being to encourage 
employers to locate in and provide jobs in these areas.  – 
 >> At this point, there was a very short interruption as we 



 

 

 

 

experienced a technical difficulty, and GH took control of the 
presentation.  
 >> SHERIDAN WALKER: So these are the targeted groups under 
the Work Opportunity Tax Credit .  That's what WOTC stands for, 
so when I say WOTC, that's what I'm relating to.  There are 
other employment tax credits available to you, including state 
and local Empowerment Zone and Renewal credits and the Indian 
Employment Tax Credit.  I won't go into detail today on these 
others, we’ll concentrate on looking into the Work Opportunity 
Tax Credit.   
 Next slide.  So what are the benefits to your business?  This 
is where you really need to look at this, and again, I'm going 
to do something at the end of this so that you can put your own 
numbers into this.  But basically, this tax credit, the WOTC tax 
credit, offsets the corporation's income tax liabilities.  You 
can receive up to $9,000 per hire.  It's a one time only.  Right 
now, currently anywhere from 3% to 20% of your hires will 
qualify. Now, with what's happened in the last couple years with 
the increase in the number of our veterans coming back from war, 
we're anticipating an increase in the percentage of your new 
hires who may qualify.   
 Credits can offset some of your training costs.  Those of you 
who are Federal contractors and have requirements under OFCCP, 
there may be synergies between your reporting under WOTC and 
your OFCCP compliance activities. These credits can be 
retroactive.  You can carry them up to 20 years.  Or if your 
situation is different, you may be able to look back one year. 
The other thing that's great about this is there's really no 
risk.  And we'll go more into that.   
 Next slide.  Here are some examples of the tax credits 
realized by companies of different sizes in different sectors.  
This gives you an idea of what these certain companies gained 
from filling out basically two pieces of paper for some of their 
new hires.  And we'll talk more about that.   
 Next.  So specifically as it relates to people with 
disabilities, we're looking at the Work Opportunity Tax Credit.   
Obviously, GettingHired is going to be a good source to find 
folks with disabilities.  Not everybody with a disability will 
qualify, so just because someone has a disability, that does not 
mean they're going to qualify automatically.  The determining 
factor is if they are a member of a WOTC targeted group.  So 
people that come from vocational rehab, disabled veterans, even 
veterans without disabilities that may have been unemployed 
because the transition has been tough, these are members of 
targeted groups.  And then some of our transitioning youth with 
disabilities will qualify.   
 Next.  These are the 12 targeted groups, and you can see the 



 

 

 

 

groups we have been talking about, you'll see vocational rehab 
referral, you will see veterans, including disabled veterans, 
and you’ll see disconnected youth.  And you can see the group 
for Hurricane Katrina, not all of this group of course will be 
people with disabilities.  
 Next.  So here are some of the parameters.  So you're 
looking, saying okay, if we implement this, what does it mean to 
us?  Well, you are looking to recruit and hire people with 
disabilities, and I'm sure veterans with disabilities, so right 
there you are talking about members of targeted groups.   
 For hiring members of targeted groups, you can get a tax 
credit of anywhere between $1500 to $9,000 per hire.  Some of 
the other parameters are that people have to work at least 120 
hours for you to be eligible to receive a tax credit, and the 
tax credit increases the number of hours worked by the new hire, 
capped when the new hire has worked more than 399 hours.  So if 
you have someone who works a hundred hours, you are not going to 
get the tax credit.  But it’s cumulative.  So over time, if it 
takes two years for someone to get to 120 hours, you will get 
the credit.   
 The other thing, to use these tax credits, you must have 
income tax liability.  If you don't, you can still apply for the 
tax credits, but you will have to bank them up to 20 years and 
then use them when the company has a tax liability to offset.  
You can also go back one year and offset an income tax 
liability.   
 Next.  So there are two forms used to apply for the WOTC.  
There's IRS Form 8850, and I'll show you that in just a minute.  
And then there's the Department of Labor’s ETA Form 9061, the 
Individual Characteristics Form.  Those are the two mandated 
forms that must be signed and dated by the employee and the 
employer.  And those two forms are the most important because 
you have 28 days from the hire date to submit these forms to 
your state workforce agency’s WOTC Coordinator, 28 days from the 
actual first day the new employee is on the job.  I'd say that's 
the downside to this because you really have to have a process 
in place to get this moving.   
 You get those two forms in on time, great.  If you happen not 
to do that, then your tax credits will be lost, even if you're a 
day late.   
 You should retain copies of the 8850 and ICF forms submitted, 
copies of payroll records, and normal personnel records 
confirming identity and date of hire. 
 Next.  Here's the 8850 form.  You can actually do a Google 
search and pull this up.  And you see at the bottom line, where 
it says "Job applicant," that is really critical.  A lot of 
people don't see that, and the one thing about this process is 



 

 

 

 

you have to print off these forms and have them signed by the 
job applicant, and the originals need to be sent to the state.   
 Next.  This is the Individual Characteristic Form.  There are 
actually 17 questions on it, and again, a signature from the 
employee is required.  And on the back it has a signature for 
the employer.  Again, you can get this on-line.   
 Next.  Okay.  1 out of 800 companies are aware of this, and a 
lot of people that I have talked to just feel wow, this is too 
good to be true.  But anytime you mention anything involving the 
federal government, you're like oh, my gosh, it's going to be a 
nightmare.  But as we continue to talk about this, I will show 
you it really only takes about two to three minutes in your 
hiring process to do this.   
 So let's continue on to the next slide.  And the reason why, 
you know, some of these tax credits aren't being applied for and 
why isn't your CFO looking into that, et cetera, the laws change 
constantly.  For example, we went from nine to twelve targeted 
groups in the last two years.  It's very, in some cases, detail 
oriented, and the CPAs and your CFOs just don't have the time 
nor the expertise to do that.   
 If you have a company that's 50 employees or less, you can 
probably handle this yourself.  That might be most cost-
effective for you.  But if you're doing lots of hiring or you 
have over 50 employees, you would probably want to look at 
different options for yourself.   
 So it can be cumbersome, and a lot of people think it may be, 
but let's continue on to the next slide, and we'll give you some 
other options.   
 Next slide.  So you have a choice.  You can either do it 
internally or externally.  Next slide.   
 And if you choose to outsource this, as I said before, if you 
have more than 50 employees, you may want to consider 
outsourcing.  If you are considering outsourcing, the general 
rule is you'll be paying 25%, and it should be a contingency 
fee.  You should not be nickeled and dimed for processing and 
tracking and all that.  It should be a one set deal.   
 What these companies do is they look at all the processing to 
make sure that the paperwork is completed correctly, all the i’s 
dots and t’s are crossed.  They will provide you tracking and 
the collection of the credits and where they are with the 
collection of credits.  At the end of the day, they will put a 
summary report together for your income tax folks.  Next.   
 There are several different options.  You can do an e-fax 
process, an integrated solution which is in your prescreening or 
pre-hiring in which there are questions that people fill out.  
There's also the online process that can wrap around your 
onboarding system.  The one that I don't really think is a good 



 

 

 

 

one is the 800 number voice response.  Most people will not do 
that, and you'll have a lower participation rate.  But that is 
an option.  Then there's the manual process for those who do 
have a manual process in their hiring, where the forms would be 
put into your packet as you send them out to individuals.   
 Next.  The process is a six-step process, basically, getting 
the forms, getting the employees to sign them, getting the 
documentation, moving it through to what I call your TCPC, which 
is just a general term, your tax credit processing center, and 
they should do all the work after that, the entire process 
including the reporting for you.   
 Next.  So how much is it worth for you?  This is where you 
need to get your pad and paper out, think of your numbers, 
because here we go.   
 Let's assume that 10% of your new hires are members of 
targeted groups and would qualify.  So let's say you have 2,500 
employees and that your turnover 20% per year, or that you are 
hiring about 500 new employees each year.  Take 10% of that 
number as the number that would on average be members of 
targeted groups, and now assume that on average, you can take a 
credit of $1,000 for each qualifying new hire.  Remember, the 
tax credits were anywhere from $1,500 to $9,000.  So this is a 
very minimum number.  Then you take 10% of 500, or 50, 
multiplied by $1,000, and that’s $50,000.  So whatever your 
numbers are, put them in that formula and that is your potential 
in tax credits.  And that is a pretty real number for you.   
 Now, you'll need to think so, is that tax credit worth it to 
your company?  Again, you're only filling out two pieces of 
paper and submitting them within a time period.  That's the 
commitment.   
 Next.  Next slide.  So that was very quick.  I know that some 
of your heads might be spinning.  There might be several 
questions.  And I don't know how I did on time.  I'm kind of 
over.  But if there are any questions, can I take them now, 
guys, or should we move forward?  What would you like to do?   
 >> JIM LUNNY:  Well, Sheridan, actually, you've done 
spectacularly on time, and let's take questions on tax credits 
right now.  So let me ask, does anyone have a question for 
Sheridan?   
 >> We've got to unmute everybody.   
 >> Hang on one second.  We are in the process of unmuting you 
so you can actually ask those questions.   
 Okay.  Anyone have a question for Sheridan out there?  No 
questions?   
 >> TAPAN BANERJEE:  I'll ask again.  This is Tapan.  Ms. 
Walker, thank you for your presentation.  It was very in depth 
and excellent.  But the question that I have, it seems to me 



 

 

 

 

that the tax benefit is not necessarily restricted to people 
with disabilities.  Even if you are a veteran and you are not 
disabled but you are unemployed, you could be used as a tax 
credit for the company.  Or the people who are victim of natural 
disaster or man-made disaster, whatever it is.  So it is nothing 
different that any percentage should be set aside for the 
disabled people, so whoever comes first, as far as the company 
is concerned, they are not going to wait to get disabled people.  
They just want to get people who are unemployed and get the 
credit to just hire them.  Am I correct?   
 >> SHERIDAN WALKER: You are correct.  Right now, just 
generally, 10% of the people that you are already recruiting 
will be members of targeted groups qualifying you under WOTC.  
We know that based on our experience.  But because you are 
specifically targeting people with disabilities and our veterans 
with disabilities, that percentage will go up.  And that's 
really what I wanted to make sure that I drove home today, 
because there’s a huge value to companies in getting these 
credits.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: And Sheridan, this is Jim.  If I could -- 
Tapan, thank you for that question.  If I could just add to 
that, not every unemployed person is a member of a targeted 
group as defined under the Work Opportunity Tax Credit program.  
And it is certainly correct that not every potential employee 
who would be qualified to bring a company an employment tax 
credit would be a person with a disability, nor is it true that 
every person with a disability would be -- or every person with 
a disability who is a GettingHired.com jobseeker would, in fact, 
be a person who could bring an employment tax credit to an 
employer.  But there's quite a bit of overlap there, and so I 
think we can be -- we can confidently say that there are many 
people who are GettingHired.com jobseekers who would, in fact, 
be qualified to bring employment tax credits in to companies who 
employ them.   
 But there is no doubt there are many categories of 
individuals in these targeted groups who are not the individuals 
that we are serving as GettingHired.com jobseekers.  No doubt 
about it.   
 >> Okay.  Thanks.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Any other question out there?   
 >> Sheridan, this is Betsy Smith calling from Santa Fe.  
Thank you again for that presentation.  Can you just review for 
us really quickly again -- and perhaps we just missed it -- 
where did that 10% number come from?   
 >> SHERIDAN WALKER: That's just basically what we're seeing 
with companies across the board.  Of course, it depends on the 
type of company, whether it be retail or IT or whatever, 



 

 

 

 

different industries have different figures.  We are finding 
that on average companies will find that 10% of the people they 
hire will be members of targeted groups under WOTC.   
 >> Okay.  Thanks so much.   
 >> SHERIDAN WALKER: You're welcome.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Anything else for Sheridan?   
 >> This is Kelly Egan with HirePotential as well, and really, 
the idea behind tax credits is that they're a great practice for 
companies to have in place, and because of your focus on hiring 
people with disabilities and veterans with disabilities, it's 
sort of an opportunity to move this to your financial side of 
the house, to your CFO, et cetera, because it's a good practice 
to have in place in general to support your organization.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Okay, Kelly.  Thank you.  Anything else?  If 
not, I've got a question for the employer members we have on the 
line.  Can anyone tell us anything about any successes you may 
have had with applying for and receiving employment tax credits?   
 Well, hearing nothing, I'm going to think that that means 
there must be some great potential out there to look further 
into this.  So with that, Sheridan, I want to thank you for that 
presentation, and as Tom said, this is the Reader's Digest 
version of one of the pieces of the -- of this organizational 
readiness program we've put together.  So we hope that it might 
have whet your appetite to hear more about this.  So Sheridan, 
thank you.   
 >> SHERIDAN WALKER: Sure.  Tom, before we move on, I just 
wanted to tell people if they wanted more information, more 
detail, and more of a one-on-one, they certainly can call Kelly 
Egan at 720-988-6744 or they can go to our website at 
HirePotential.com.  Under "tax credit," we do have what we call 
a free analysis that they can put their information in and get 
an idea specific to their company of what they might qualify 
for.  
  >> JIM LUNNY: Okay.  Well, thanks again.   
 >> This is Susan Hamilton from CSX.  Is it possible to access 
this presentation afterward?  I'd like to share it with some 
colleagues.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Susan, thank you.  We will have all that 
information available to all after the meeting, so yes.   
 Well, with that, let me again thank Sheridan and move on to 
our next topic.  We're happy to have one of our own, Tammie 
McNaughton, our Vice President of Diversity Talent Acquisition 
Solutions here at GettingHired.com, who is going to talk to us a 
little bit about building a disability-friendly company and the 
best practices associated with that.   
 So again, we're going to put you all on mute during the 
presentation, and let me hand it over to Tammie.   



 

 

 

 

 >> Tammie, I am going to pass control to you right now.   
 >> TAMMIE McNAUGHTON: Okay.  All right.  And Frank, will you 
be controlling the slides, or shall I?   
 >> FRANK WEICHMANN: Sure.   
 >> TAMMIE McNAUGHTON: Okay.  Thanks, Frank.  Well, good 
afternoon, everyone, and thank you for your attention as I go 
through some information, that I think you'll all find of 
interest.  It certainly has interested me over the years with my 
work in disability.   
 And with October just around the corner, the month of October 
is National Disability Employment Awareness Month, and we 
thought this would be a nice opportunity for GettingHired.com to 
share some information in this conversation about best 
practices.   
 While there are volumes of best practices that would help you 
to build a disability-friendly company, I'll share with you 
today some of the experiences that I've had first hand and some 
of the successes as well.   
 In fact, many of you on this call certainly have your own 
best practices, and I would encourage you to share them with 
others, which is certainly a big part of this Advisory Council.  
I'd use those best practices to educate each other through that 
sharing.  So I'd like to challenge each of you to think about 
the ways that you are currently working to create a disability-
friendly company and then plan to share your success with 
others.   
 >> TAMMIE McNAUGHTON: Okay, next slide.  Thanks.  Well, why 
disability friendly?  And I think just a couple of things need 
to be said in support of that before we get started in this 
important conversation, and it's the fact that 20% of the 
workforce already has a disability.  So if you think about the 
number of individuals in your respective companies, you know, 
one in eight people in the United States report having a 
disability.  And that certainly impacts your direct workforce, 
be it a visible disability or perhaps a disability that you 
can't see.   
 The other important thing to consider is that any of us can 
join the group at any time.  And companies who have successful 
in the future will have well-prepared disability inclusion 
strategies to assure that they don't lose any of that talent in 
their respective workforces.   
 Another thing to think about is that disability crosses all 
diversity dimensions, so it doesn't discriminate.  Disability 
does not look at race, ethnicity, gender, sexual orientation, or 
veterans status.  It certainly impacts all of those groups,  and 
certainly, all of the individuals that either currently work for 
you or could have the opportunity to work for you in the future.   



 

 

 

 

 And then finally, to think about, well, why would you want to 
create a disability-friendly company?  Consumers actually prefer 
to give business to organizations who do hire people with 
disabilities.  This has been shown in several studies.  This 
often ignored market segment of people with disabilities has an 
aggregate income that exceeds $1 trillion, so you want to make 
sure that your organization is perceived, both internally and 
externally, as a disability-friendly company because it's, 
frankly, good business.   
 All right.  Next slide.  Now, one of the most important 
ways -- and I think we have to first consider why people with 
disabilities don't get hired and why people with disabilities in 
certain companies may not have the same opportunities.  And the 
way to do that is to discover and work to eliminate any 
barriers.   
 The typical and most frequent barrier is fear, and for a 
number of reasons.  Fear is caused by lack of understanding or 
knowledge about a particular disability.  And we've all been 
faced with mysteries of how the person who is blind or the 
person who is deaf, you know, can, in fact, do such a great job 
because to us it would be fearful.  Still others worry about 
doing the wrong thing.  What if I say the wrong thing or do the 
wrong thing and hurt someone's feelings?  And then lastly, they 
worry that perhaps the job won't get done, and if I am the 
manager or the leader, it could be a reflection on me.   
 So I'm going to talk a little bit now about education as a 
best practice to alleviate that fear.  Next slide.   
 Disability is no different.  When you think about a time in 
your company that you've introduced any business concept, you 
first have to create understanding, and then you have to provide 
opportunities for success.  Disability is no different.  People 
require the same three things, and they're tried and true.  One 
is education.  The other is exposure.  And the third is 
experience.  And we'll talk a little bit about each of these 
now.   
 Next slide.  So education, the good news is that you're 
already on your way.  As an employer member of GettingHired.com, 
the fact is you are attending this session and sessions like 
this today, and it kind of puts you ahead of the curve in 
learning more about disability to strengthen your own 
strategies. And since it is a best practice to share your 
disability strategies with other, in our short time today, I 
will share with you some of my strategies.   
 A well-established practice is to have disability awareness 
sessions.  I'll share with you an example from an organization I 
worked with previously to working with GettingHired.com.  We 
decided we would implement this best practice and have our first 



 

 

 

 

disability awareness session.  We decided to do a session on 
blindness and visual impairment.  We had several of our blind 
employees participate, along with our managers, and felt that if 
we had a small room that would seat 30 people and, you know, 
could get folks in there and get some interesting people, it 
would be a place to start.   
 Long story short, there was so much interest, we offered that 
session at least four times and trained over 300 people in the 
end on issues around blindness and visual impairment.  We did 
that as well with many other disabilities, including deafness, 
hard of hearing, mobility disabilities, seizure disorders, 
autism, et cetera.   
 And what we found is that not only were we assisting our 
workforce in understanding disability, we were focusing on and 
helping people who had individuals with disabilities in their 
own lives, including parents, spouses, and children.   
 So a best practice is to share disability awareness sessions 
and to educate your colleagues.   
 Next slide.  Exposure.  What exposure really means is to get 
to know and understand people with disabilities by becoming a 
volunteer, inviting students to come to your company to sample 
your work environment and your jobs.  This exposure can help you 
and others realize the real value and talent that people can 
bring not only to our workforce but to our lives.  So I would 
encourage you to get to know the people in your organization and 
involve them in key projects, involve them in planning groups, 
and involve them in volunteer activities and work with them side 
by side.   
 An example and a best practice I would like to share with you 
is in involving people with disabilities in key company 
initiatives.  We were looking for a way to enhance productivity 
and realized that some of our deaf employees were struggling 
because we are an organization, no different than others, that 
thrived on communication.  We had a group that was pulled 
together, including people with disabilities, in particular our 
deaf population, and what they brought back to us was the 
identification of a technology called Sorensen Video Relay 
Service, which empowers deaf and hard-of-hearing people to 
communicate with both their family and friends, and their 
business contacts using a Video Relay Service.   
 We brought that service in, tested it, had individuals with 
disabilities come back with an analysis and a business plan, and 
implemented in the company.  So I know that many of you out 
there have very similar things that you could share that have 
really been changing -- life changing for not only people with 
disabilities but changing to an organization in thinking about 
involving and including people with disabilities.   



 

 

 

 

 Next slide.  And then lastly, experience.  Experience is 
probably the easy part and sometimes the most misunderstood, and 
that's really hiring people with disabilities.  Employer members 
on the call today, I thank you for your efforts, but you want to 
get to know and understand the unique contributions of those who 
are already in your workforce, perhaps.  Some of the best 
practices I'd like to share, one in particular, was when we 
engaged and included our employees with disabilities in a 
customer service, in a walk-in customer service area.   
 What we found was that the TTY phone in that customer service 
area had largely gone unused, and more importantly and more 
critically, unanswered because people without disabilities there 
did not fully understand how to use the TTY, and in fact, some 
of our customers who were calling in were not being served.   
 A group was formed by the customer service employees, 
including people with disabilities, to come up with some good 
solutions and some training on how to use a TTY phone, how to 
record the messages, and more importantly, how to better serve 
our customers. 
 Another best practice is to build an employee resource group 
focused on disability that can be open to everyone.  And we had 
people with disabilities form an employee resource group that 
was focused on building the business.  And what we found was 
that some of our marketing materials and customer information 
that was being mailed out every day to the tune of thousands of 
dollars was, in fact, not presented in an accessible format.  
These changes made, that company was more successful in getting 
information directly to customers and including customers with 
disabilities.   
 Next slide.  Finally, here's my laundry list of best 
practices, and unfortunately, we're not going to have time to 
talk about all of these today, but the place to start is with 
your CEO.  To get your CEO's support of disability initiatives.  
It starts with building your business case.  I'd start with 
using people with disabilities to help you build the case.  The 
advertising and branding and the marketing GettingHired.com does 
for you will also help gain the support from your CEO of those 
disability initiatives as you move forward.   
 A centralized accommodation budget is another unique 
opportunity because if a hiring manager goes to hire somebody 
with a disability and finds that they only have salary dollars, 
many times that person with a disability could be overlooked 
should they need an accommodation.  So a centralized 
accommodation budget is a best practice.  I would place that 
budget in either the talent acquisition or the diversity 
inclusion area, and that budget should never be touched other 
than to provide funding for making reasonable workplace 



 

 

 

 

accommodations.  It breaks down a big barrier to employment.   
 Having disability coordinators and in-house ADA experts.  You 
can get folks involved and get them educated in a number of 
different ways.  More importantly, people with disabilities and 
hiring managers will know who to go to, and they'll know that 
the person they go to knows what they're talking about.  That's 
critical.   
 And then finally, I would involve people with disabilities in 
every aspect of the business.  Easier said than done.  It just 
requires an inclusion strategy that doesn't overlook anyone.  
And everything from practicing universal design in the way you 
pull products and services and information and technology 
together to involving people in employee development.  People 
with disabilities get the same opportunity to grow, to develop, 
to become leaders.   
 A corporate accessibility strategy.  I worked directly with 
IBM in building a robust corporate accessibility strategy, which 
actually involved people with disabilities from all around the 
company to assure that we were thinking full accessibility.   
 Involve people with disabilities in strategic business 
planning, your facilities planning, as you go to make changes; 
safety evacuation plans; product development; and customer 
service enhancements.   
 So with that, I leave you with a call to action, and the call 
to action is really pretty simple.  Next slide.   
 I'd first like to have you each look at what you're doing and 
think about it.  Give yourself credit.  What are you doing right 
now that is making a difference to individuals with 
disabilities.  As an employer member of GettingHired.com, you 
are headed in the right direction.  Decide what else you can do 
now and get started.  Seek your disability champions for 
support.  You have them all around you.  Have you asked people 
lately if they'd like to get involved in a disability employment 
initiative?  You'll find many people in your organization, 
again, have a family member or have a reason to want to get 
involved and would be more than happy to support you.   
 Develop your short- and long-term plans, and remember, 
disability employment is one person at a time, one job at a 
time, and one initiative at a time.  Disability strategies are 
not built in a day.   
 So I wish you all the luck.  Please know that you're already 
making a significant difference as an employer member of 
GettingHired.com, and we are very pleased to have those of you 
on the phone today ask any additional questions you might have.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Tammie, thank you very much for that 
presentation, and we do have a few minutes for questions, so let 
me ask, do we have some questions for Tammie?   



 

 

 

 

 >> This is Betsy again.  I'm sorry.  I have one question for 
you, Tammie.  Thank you for taking the time to present this.  
Early in the presentation you had mentioned that 20% of the 
workforce has a disability.  Could you share with us where that 
number is?  Is that from your own trending information or is 
that from somewhere else?   
 >> TAMMIE McNAUGHTON: That has come from the Cornell 
University Disability Status Report.   
 >> Great.  Thank you.   
 >> TAMMIE McNAUGHTON: You're welcome.  Any other questions?   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Anything else?  Well, Tammie, thank you again 
for that presentation.   
 >> TAMMIE McNAUGHTON: You're welcome.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: And we are right on schedule, so let me -- let 
me now just tell you that we thought the way to end the session 
today was to hear about a success story, a wonderful success 
story.  I know you all have had successes in hiring people with 
disabilities.  We wanted to give you the opportunity to hear 
about one with Project SEARCH, a wonderful organization.  We're 
pleased today to have Kathryn Morrissey joining us from Project 
SEARCH.   
 So let me hand it over to Kathryn, if you're ready.   
 >> KATHRYN MORRISSEY: Thank you, Jim.  Thank you very much 
for giving me the opportunity to speak with the Advisory Council 
members today.  For those of you who are unfamiliar with Project 
SEARCH, I'm going to start with a brief program overview as to 
how we got started.  In 1996, Erin Riley, the former Director of 
Emergency Room Services at Cincinnati Children's Hospital, was 
experiencing some frustration with a lot of high turnover entry-
level jobs within the Emergency Room Department at Children's 
Hospital, which is the third or fourth largest ER room in the 
country.   
 She, at the same time, saw that her hospital had adopted a 
diversity statement from other healthcare organizations that was 
encouraging hospitals and healthcare to look at hiring more 
individuals with disabilities as they made up a significant part 
of their consumer pool.   
 So when she looked further to Cincinnati Children's budget 
and their hiring practices around hiring people with 
disabilities, she found out that people with disabilities made 
up 50% of the revenues of all the people of the hospital, and 
when she looked at how many people with disabilities the 
hospital was hiring, that number was zero.   
 So with that, she was incredibly motivated, and she made a 
phone call to a special education teacher within the community, 
a school called Great Oaks, and she asked if she could bring in 
some transitioning students in their last year of high school 



 

 

 

 

eligibility to come in and go through rotations in the ER 
department.   
 With that, those three students who came in, they did so well 
and went through three internship rotations, and she and the 
special educator developed a one-year comprehensive transition 
program that has now become Project SEARCH.   
 So we are an international organization now.  We've grown 
from one original site at Cincinnati Children's to over 150 
program sites in 42 states and 4 countries.  And we partner with 
large businesses.  I'm not sure -- if you could just go to the 
next slide because I don't think I have control over -- okay.  
Perfect.   
 So Project SEARCH views ourselves, we help businesses solve 
their staffing needs by facilitating access to qualified 
candidates with disabilities, including the services needed to 
effectively train and support these motivated employees.   
 So what we do is we go into a company and we take a special 
education classroom from a partnering high school and take 10 to 
12 students on average and have them report to the business site 
Monday through Friday 9 to 2 for the duration of their school 
day.  They have a special education teacher and a job coach on-
site for that day.  They receive job readiness skills training 
and classroom time in the morning, and then they go off to 
internship rotations throughout that host business site for a 
few hours that day and then come back into the classroom for a 
wrap-up and discussion of what they've learned throughout the 
day.   
 Next slide.  So again, we were founded at Cincinnati 
Children's, and we are a national team.  We are quite small.  We 
have a team of ten consultants who go out and manage the 
different state programs where we have statewide initiatives.  
Some of our program partners include federal agencies in 
Washington, DC, including the Department of Labor, Department of 
Ed, Department of Health and Human Services.  Each of those 
organizations houses a Project SEARCH program.   
 Two weeks ago at the Department of Labor, Secretary Martinez 
welcomed her second class of 12 students, who will now not 
report to their local DC public school, but they will now report 
to ODEP Monday through Friday, from 8:30 to 2:00 p.m., see their 
special education teacher in the morning and then go on 
rotations throughout the Department of Labor.  Internship 
rotations can include data entry in a human services department 
to answering the phone and learning the skills of being a 
receptionist in an office services setting.   
 Next slide.  So this was our philosophy when we got started 
that, you know, our employees with disabilities serve as role 
models for patients and families.  And this was more so when we 



 

 

 

 

started out in healthcare.  So at Cincinnati Children's, we saw 
that the initial group of individuals with disabilities we had 
at the hospital, when they were going into patient rooms, we saw 
that families were given a sense of hope that maybe their 
individuals, their siblings, their children would grow up one 
day to have a competitive job and be integrated on the front 
lines of our workforce.   
 Universal design helps all employees.  As an organization 
that serves the public, especially in a hospital setting, and 
many of our other business settings, we should mirror the 
public.  We have also had the ability to attract national 
talent, so at Cincinnati Children's specifically, we have had 
surgeons from other major internationally recognized hospitals 
move to Cincinnati, Ohio, because we have Project SEARCH and 
disability integrated into the workplace.  So we have been very 
fortunate to attract some great talent at the senior level of 
our organization.   
 Next slide.  So I'm going to go into some specific success 
stories.  This photo here that you see is a group of individuals 
who were interns at Oakland Children's Hospital in California.  
They have housed a program for a number of years now and have 
hired eight individuals with disabilities.  So the way that our 
program works is when we go into a host business, such as 
Oakland Children's, they are not obligated to hire every single 
intern that comes through the Project SEARCH program.  What we 
do see as a trend is that the host business site will hire about 
30% of the class, and that is why we have a job coach assigned 
to each program site because they're actually working with the 
individuals to job develop and secure them employment 
opportunities outside in the community of that host business so 
that at graduation, they, too, will receive a job if they are 
not picked up by an Oakland Children's or whatever their host 
business site is.  
 So next slide.  And we find when we have a whole class of 
interns within an Oakland Children's Hospital or another 
business that we're changing corporate culture.  It's a 
wonderful thing to hire one individual with a disability, but 
it's -- it takes things to a whole other level when you have 12 
individuals coming in Monday through Friday immersed in your 
business, immersed in a number of departments, working with your 
hiring managers in the cafeteria, being seen every day, day in 
and day out, wearing the same uniform and following the same 
dress code as all of your other employees do.  We have seen that 
our program time and time again is really impacting that 
corporate culture, which I think is huge in terms of going back 
to what Tammie was saying in her presentation, it can really 
impact the overall community in the workplace as well as impact 



 

 

 

 

your employees that may have individuals with disabilities in 
their family and their lives.  
 So here is a slide on Oakland Children's.  They launched 
their program in 2008 to educate and train a pool of individuals 
with disabilities.  11 individuals participated in their first 
program.  A combination of transition-aged students and adults.  
Eight of the 11 were hired.  The hospital not only found Project 
SEARCH to impact their corporate culture, but they also found 
that they were very surprised that we were able to implement 
accommodations that became universal design changes within their 
hospital setting that were far more cost-effective than they 
were thinking.   
 One of their fears when we came in and presented Project 
SEARCH was that the accommodations and other things that came 
along with this program were going to be of a huge cost.  And 
what Project SEARCH ended up doing with our job coach and our 
talent we had embedded within our program model, we were 
implementing accommodations that, you know, cost in some cases 
sometimes less than $20 because we were making work aids and 
things that we're all familiar with within supported employment.   
 Next slide.  So here is a slide describing some of the things 
done by the job coaches and the teacher at Oakland Children's.  
So we are very successful in having a willingness to look at 
jobs and internship rotations within our host businesses with a 
fresh set of eyes.  Sometimes a simple innovation or assistive 
technology is all it takes to really tap a client's special 
abilities.   
 So that's where our job coaches and teachers come in.  We 
typically have a couple job coaches and one teacher on-site with 
the student interns.  So some cost-effective accommodations that 
were used at Oakland Children's were creating a picture book of 
instructions for an intern who couldn't read or follow written 
ones, or designing a system with precounted slots or envelopes 
for an intern who has trouble keeping track of numbers.  All of 
these things were automatic within our job coaches' knowledge 
banks because this is what they do every day.  So you know, when 
we bring in the interns for the company, which is free labor for 
them for the full year of Project SEARCH, but we're also 
bringing in job coaches, and this type of thing and 
accommodations is second nature to them due to their training 
and employment in the field.  
 So we are implementing cost-effective accommodations but also 
ones that are making a difference within the business settings 
for all of the employees.   
 Next slide.  So again, this goes into an example.  The 
Project SEARCH teacher Cathy had been guiding an intern, 
Christine, who is 35, through a big filing job in the Children's 



 

 

 

 

Human Resources Department.  When Christine first started the 
assignment, she had trouble reading the file labels she was 
pasting on the folders.  Cathy suggested a simple solution, 
bigger type.  It sounds like a small change, but it made a huge 
difference to Christine's job success.   
 Cathy went to the trouble of finding employee files with long 
names on them to determine how large the type could be while 
still fitting the name across the label.   
 The bonus, now the files aren't just easier for Christine to 
read, they are easier for everyone in that department to read.  
So at Project SEARCH, again, we call that a universal design 
change because it benefits all the workers, not just the 
individuals with disabilities or our interns, long into the 
future.   
 Next slide.  And here are a few other success stories.  These 
are from when we initially got started at Cincinnati Children's.  
This is Jill.  She's sort of our poster child, if you will, at 
Project SEARCH.  She was the first individual Erin Riley had 
invited into Cincinnati Children's when she got the idea of 
Project SEARCH.  She's worked in the Clinical Sterilization 
Department for 14 years at a full-time rate.  She is in charge 
of sterilizing the surgeons' tools.  She prepares about 80 trays 
a day, which is well over what an average technician in that 
department prepares.  The trays can sometimes have anywhere from 
20 instruments to over a hundred instruments on them.  They all 
look different.   
 The accommodation to get her going on this job was simply a 
work aid book.  Cost less than $20.  It did require some long-
term follow-along supports from a job coach, but we had that 
embedded within the Project SEARCH model.   
 Jill's a phenomenal employee and has a number of friends 
within the Project SEARCH graduate pool that actually work in 
various departments at Children's because we have now 75 full-
time individuals with disabilities working at Children's.   
 Next slide.  This is Erin, another individual who has worked 
at Children's.  Children’s approached us a few years ago to 
implement an accessible respiratory station throughout the 
hospital, where there is Kleenex and cleaning wipes and whatnot.  
They came because they thought that our job coaches could 
develop something that would be accessible to individuals and 
patients with and without disabilities.   
 The job coaches created this.  Now Erin and another 
individual with a disability, Project SEARCH graduates, they 
staff this full-time.  There are over a hundred of these 
stations that you see in this picture throughout the entire 
hospital campus.   
 Next slide.  And so in closing, this is Jill again, and this 



 

 

 

 

is another individual, Nick, who organizes oximetry probes and 
recycles them.  He has actually saved the hospital over $100,000 
this year alone in recycling them.  So we have thousands of 
individuals who have been through this program who are hired.  
We have incredible employment outcomes.  The goal of our 
transitional program is competitive employment for each 
individual.   
 And I just thank you for the time to be on this call.  We are 
definitely very excited at Project SEARCH at the prospect of 
partnering more with GettingHired.com as all of our transition 
aid students can become jobseekers online, and we're just very 
excited about the resources and the talent that your team has.  
So thank you very much for the opportunity to present.   
 >> JIM LUNNY: Well, Kathryn, thank you very much for that 
presentation.  When I talked to Kathryn about doing this, the 
one thing that I saw in the material that we discussed as we put 
this together was even though the model is a bit different here, 
the story about successes was inspiring.  And what I found very 
interesting was the tiny cost of the workplace accommodations 
required to provide that success.  I thought it would be, you 
know, something interesting to you all on the call today.   
 We have a minute or two here if there's a question for 
Kathryn.  We could take that time and hear a question or two.  
Does anyone have one?   
 Well, hearing no questions, I think we're just about near the 
end of this.  One thing I meant to say at the end of Tammie's 
presentation was, Tammie, you mentioned Disability Mentoring 
Day.  Let me take one second and give a pitch.  We heard from 
David Hale of AAPD about Disability Mentoring Day at our last 
session, and I'll just remind you it's not too late if you all, 
as employers, wish to participate in that with your state DMD 
coordinators.  We can help put you in touch with them through 
David Hale of AAPD.   
 So Tom, we're just about done.  Do you have anything you want 
to add?   
 >> TOM CAPATO: No.  Once again, I thank you for all 
attending.  If you have recommendations to make this more 
interactive, please let us know via email to Jim or myself, and 
if you have any ideas for topics as were covered today by 
Sheridan, Tammie, and Kathryn that you would like to have 
presented in future sessions, please let us know that as well.  
And I think that's all we have from our end.   
 Thank you very much, and we look forward to talking to you at 
the end of next quarter.  Jim will get a potential date out 
sometime next week so that we can put it on our calendars and go 
from there.  So enjoy the fall, and go from there.  Thank you, 
folks.   



 

 

 

 

 
 (Call ended at 1:29 p.m. CT.)  
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